


                                                                                                               
Minutes
Ordinary Meeting
of Coughton Parish Council
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Date and time:   	Monday 23rd May 2022 at 6.30pm 
Place:		Coughton C of E Primary School 

Present: Cllr R. Piddington, Cllr L. Carter, Cllr L. Lewington

In attendance: Sarah Whittaker (Parish Clerk) and Mr Kolb, Headteacher

The present Chairman opened the meeting by paying respects to Maureen McTavish who had lived in Coughton for over 40 years and had done a great deal for the parish as a parish councillor, school governor and president of Sambourne Women’s Institute. A celebration of her life is due to take place on Friday 27th May at St Peters Church at 10:30am.

137/22 ELECTION OF CHAIR

Councillor Roy Piddington was nominated by Cllr C. Lewington and seconded by Cllr L. Carter.
Councillor Piddington duly signed the declaration of acceptance of office in the presence of the parish council.

138/22 WELCOME & APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Cllr L. Stanton, District Councillor G. Forman and County Councillor J. Kerridge.

139/22 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

140/22 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

There were no members of the public present.

141/22 APPROVAL OF MINUTES
To approve the minutes of the annual meeting held on 4th May 2021 and the ordinary meeting held on 28th March 2022.     
Proposed by Cllr Lewington and seconded by Cllr Carter for both sets of minutes. The minutes were duly signed by the Chairman. 		     	     						

142/22 ELECTION OF VICE CHAIR

Councillor L. Carter was nominated by Cllr R. Piddington and seconded by Cllr C. Lewington. 
Councillor Carter duly signed the declaration of acceptance of office in the presence of the parish council.





143/22 AREAS OF RESPONSIBILITY

To agree Parish Councillors areas of responsibility:
· Risk Assessments – Cllr Lewington 
· Planning – Cllr Carter queried whether large plans were still circulated to the council. It was advised by the Clerk and Cllr Lewington that all correspondence was available for viewing online. ALL COUNCILLORS
· Defibrillator – Cllr Piddington/Cllr Stanton
· Employment/HR – Cllr Piddington/Cllr Lewington
· Communications – Cllr Stanton
· Trees – Cllr Carter
· Flooding – Cllr Stanton
· Ford - TBC
· Community Group – All Councillors
· Finance – Cllr Carter

Cllr Carter raised concerns over the use of the to-do list that was circulated to councillors as it was not officially minuted. It was agreed that the to do list would be attached as an appendix to the minutes to formalise the list. Appendix 1.

144/22 GOVERNANCE
										          
To agree the following:
· Financial Regulations 
· Emergency Plan	
· Freedom of Information
· Complaints
· Communications
· Grant Awarding
· Press & Media		
· Code of Conduct

Cllr C. Lewington proposed the review of all policies, this was seconded by Cllr Len Carter. All in favour. 
      
145/22 FINANCIAL MATTERS									  
i. RFO Report – noted.
ii. Regular Payments – noted.
iii. Asset Register – noted. 
iv. End of Year accounts and bank reconciliation.
It was proposed by Cllr Lewington and seconded by Cllr Piddington to approve the end of year accounts and appoint an internal auditor to review the accounts. 				  
v. It had been advised at the recent Defibrillator training that the parish council purchase blood bandages. AP1/May – Clerk to contact Tim Cronin to ask for price and description of use.

146/22 PREVIOUS ACTION POINTS

AP1/March Clerk to chase response re Culvert on Birmingham Road. Highways agreed to review the area and seek advice from the flooding team. Ongoing
AP2/March - Requested the Clerk confirm what repairs had taken place with WCC. Clerk has requested a breakdown of what repairs took place from Steve Brent at WCC. Ongoing
AP3/March – Clerk to check if lateral flows can be provided by the council. Clerk reported back to the council the cost of providing lateral flow tests but encouraged the consideration of whether it was appropriate use of public funds. RESOLVED
AP4/March - Clerk to identify who at WCC would be able to give information on reduced fuel prices for the whole village this and report back at the next meeting. Cllr Carter reported that the scheme had changed and no longer offered such value for money. 
AP5/March – Clerk to query the rule on set aside in fields. Information on set-aside being abolished was emailed to all councillors. RESOLVED 
AP6/March - Agreed that the Clerk would place a formal objection on behalf of the council. Completed. RESOLVED

147/22 VILLAGE REPORTS
i. Flood Group
Drain clearing had taken place and was currently under control.
ii. Community Group
There were some new volunteers for the group who had offered to help at the parish assembly.
iii. Coughton C of E Primary School
Some pupil numbers for September had been received and the numbers will remain the same at around 25. A new Ukranian child had recently joined the school and has been well supported. There had been further discussions with parents regarding inappropriate parking, but there had been some incidents where it was dog walkers parked on the lane not just parents. There had been an increase in covid cases of around 30% in both staff and pupils. Year 6 had recently completed their SATS and will shortly be attending a three-day residential. The Headteacher approached the council about any financial contribution to work on decking that was due to take place imminently as school budgets were being massively squeezed. It was suggested that the parish council could make a donation for the use of the hall. The school’s farmers market is due to take place on the 14th July at 6pm. All are welcome but there may be some parking issues. 

148/22 CORREPSONDENCE RECEIVED
· A letter from Adam Quinney Chair of Sambourne & Middletown regarding fly tipping in Wyke Lane was discussed. It was agreed that the Chairman would speak to the Chairman of Sambourne to agree a joint strategy for any future incidences of fly-tipping and how the footpaths in both parishes can be made more accessible to the general public which can then be investigated by the District and County Council.
· The complaint from a member of the public at the last parish meeting regarding the rickyard/stackyard had been forwarded to the National Trust who had responded saying that the work was very much at the forefront of the NT’s plans but budget cuts had caused a delay.
· A letter from the member of the public had suggested a memorial plaque instead of planting a tree, due to the maintenance required to establish new trees It was agreed that Cllr Lewington and Cllr Piddington would investigate the style of plaque and report back on cost.

149/22 COUNCILLOR’S REPORTS and ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDAS
None to report

150/22 DATE OF NEXT MEETING
25th July 2022 at 6.30pm
The meeting was closed at 7:33pm.


Sarah Whittaker
Parish Clerk
coughtonclerk@gmail.com
www.coughtonparishcouncil.co.uk
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